The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice PPG

www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
wwwthecollierysurgery.co.uk

Minutes of the Meeting of the Patient Participation Group

Held on Wednesday 25th March at the Colliery Surgery
Present:-                                            Apologies        

Mrs M Barnes 

Mr L Batty




Mr J Bergin
Mrs J Barton



Mrs J Hilling
Mrs P Birchall



Mrs K Ripley              

Mrs H Burke

Mrs N Carr

Mrs J Dodd
Mr R Gardner                                   
Mrs J Hart                                         
Mr G Tissington

Mrs M Totty

Mr R Totty      



Mrs J Tissington

1. Welcome by the chair.  Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above
2. Minutes from the meeting held on February 25th 2015 at Tickhill Surgery   
Action Points
Norma stated that all action points would be covered in the agenda

The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed as a true record by Jan Hart, seconded by Stan Johnson and agreed unanimously.
3. Feedback from the Practice.
Russell met with James Hart (local councillor) regarding complaints of excess queuing outside the surgery and difficulty in obtaining advance booking appointments. On that day there were 2 patients in the queue.       There were 200 appointments available at both the Tickhill and Colliery practices and all were taken by 9.30. Russell issued the February DNA figures which showed 1,851 minutes had been lost at Tickhill and 1,037 minutes at the Colliery surgery. The cost of which would be sufficient to fund another GP. In the future Tickhill surgery will open at 8am on   Mondays. There are currently some online appointments available. Russell reminded the group that he has submitted a bid to the Prime Minister’s Challenge Fund on behalf of Doncaster Clinical Commissioning Group. He has not yet heard if the bid has been successful. Russell has been invited to sit on the Joint Commissioning Board for 6 months. The planned Colliery Surgery inspection was cancelled due to the illness of one of the inspectors and is yet to be rescheduled. Russell has asked the PPG committee to help with getting the message out to patients that the appropriate method of feedback is to complete one of the Friends and Family Test questionnaires whenever they have an appointment at either surgery. The forms are available at reception and once completed should be returned and posted in the box also on reception or completed on line. The forms are forwarded at the end of every month. 


5 Feedback to the Practice








 

 Stan thanked Russell on behalf of all patients for the hard work he has done since his arrival to move the practice forward. Jan again highlighted concerns some patients have about the process of obtaining test results. Russell confirmed that patients are able to request a printout of their test results.  Mary asked if it was possible for the monthly DNA figures to be displayed in the surgery as they were in the past. Judith raised the issue of SMS messaging to remind patients of their appointments. Russell explained that this had been previously looked into and there was an issue regarding patient confidentiality

 6 Treasurers Report.  Print outs of the statement of accounts were distributed in Jane’s absence with a credit balance of £512.31
7 Update on Wadworth information session.                                                                              
Jan has amended the flyers which Les has printed off for Robert to distribute in Wadworth. Jane has agreed to produce 10 laminated posters. Marj, Robert, Jen and Geoff have volunteered to take responsibility for refreshments.
The contributers will be;-

The Test Your Health Nurses

Alcohol Awareness

Dieticians

A Practice Nurse
Judith (as dementia champion)

Jan to promote the wider group

Judith will contact Jo Liversidge to see if she is able to provide mobile dementia assessments

Pam will contact Dave Wragg (Community Mental Health Services Manager) to see if he can provide a community mental health nurse

8 AOB 
Norma thanked Ian Hart for kindly donating a laptop to the PPG for the use of the secretary. She also thanked Jan for her patience in providing training in its use and for volunteering to get it PAT tested. 
Stan highlighted the fact that the PPG was not mentioned in the Tickhill Yearbook 2014
Russell and Norma had discussed the strategic plan for the practice however Norma still felt that the PPG should also have their own action plan. She proposed the 3 priorities for 2015/16 should be encouraging the patients of the practice to help make Tickhill, Harworth and Wadworth dementia friendly. To continue reviewing appointments with Russell in particular DNAs. Encouraging patients to take responsibility for their own health, use alternative services within the NHS and use the appropriate methods of feedback.
Next meeting :-

Wednesday 29th April 2015 at 6.15pm at the Tickhill Surgery
